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 Newsletter   

Edition 20—5th December 2019 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Principal’s Report 

2020 Preparation 

It is hard to believe that we only have 2 more weeks 

left and 20 days until Christmas!! During the next 

couple of weeks we will have many events to celebrate 

the fabulous year we have had with the students. 

While we celebrate we will also start preparing for the 

new year and would like to assist parents with the 

following information. 

2020 Grades / Staffing 

As we have had our first internal transition, your child 

now knows their teacher and classroom for 2020. As 

some children may have forgotten this information we 

have included a copy and map of our grades, rooms 

and teachers. As mentioned in our previous newsletter 

a significant amount of time and thought goes in to this 

complex process and we will not change students in to 

different grades. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students for reaching 

300 nights of reading: 

Sharnie, Charlie-Kate, Immy, Murphy, Kade, Shaya, 

Olivia, Hannah, Sophie & Byron. 

 

 

 

 Staff Rm  Staff 

PA Sarah Wilde 1   

PB Kylie Baker 2 Art – Sharon Wright 

PC Damian Brennan 3 PE – Cobi Davies 

1A Mollie Bowler 4 Music – Merran Wyatt 

1B Meg Huther 5 Science –  Kathie Toft 

1C Rachel Everard & 

Libby Morgan 

6 LOTE – Leanne Day 

2A Debbie McCarthy 7 Reading Intervention – 

Ashleigh SImon 
2B New Teacher 8 ES - Yas Beaumont 

2C Miranda Dummett & 

Christina Tropeano 

11 ES -  Kimberly Cox 

3A Bronwyn Rogers 13 ES - Kerry Fleming 

3B Tania Matthews 14 ES - Maria Annal 

4A Sally Watson 12  ES - Narelle Hateley 

4B Kathy Woff HB1  ES - Belinda Thickens 

5A Rachel Creely HB2 Office 

5B Jon FItt HB3 BM - Cathie Fulton 

6A Matt Emmett HB4 Office—Sara Hyde  

6B Amy Monea HB5 Office—Karen Jacob 

6C Jess Riley HB6 Office—Sue Weymouth 

        

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2020 

 

Starting Dates 

 

 Tuesday 28th January—Teachers return only 

 Wednesday 29th January—Pupil Free Curriculum Day  

 Thursday 30th January—Grade 1– 6 students start school 

 Monday 3rd February 2020— 2020 Preps begin school at 9.00am. with doors opening at  8.50am.   

 Please note that preps do not attend on Wednesdays until after the Labour Day long weekend  

( Monday 9th March) 
  

Curriculum days 2020 

 

Tuesday 28th January - Teachers start pupil free 

Wednesday 29th January - Curriculum Day - Spelling 

Tuesday 10th March - Curriculum Day – Student Welfare & School Wide Positive Behaviours 

Friday 29th May - Curriculum Day - Assessment & Reporting 

 

School camps for 2020 

 
 

2020 Victoria School Holidays and Term Dates 

Camp Name Cost 2019 Dates 

Grade 3 Somers $220 Wed 22 – Fri 24th July 

Grade 4 Phillip Island $265 Wed 18– Fri 20th March   

Grade 5 Rumbug $300 Wed 22nd  - Fri 24th April 

Grade 6 Woorabinda $220 Mon 3rd– Fri 7th  Feb 

Period Start Finish Length 

Term 1 Tuesday, 28 January 2020 

Teachers return. Students from 
grades 1-6 begin Thursday 

30th. Preps begin 3rd Feb. 

Friday, 27 March 2020 9 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 28 March 2020 Monday, 13 April 2020   

Term 2 Tuesday, 14th April 2020 Friday, 26th June 2019 11 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 27 June 2020 Sunday 12 July 2020   

Term 3 Monday, 13 July 2020 Friday, 18 September 2020 10 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 19 September 2020 Sunday, 4 October 2020   

Term 4 Monday, 4 October 2020 Friday, 18 December 2020 11 weeks 

2020/2021 Summer School 

Holidays 
Saturday, 19 December 2020 Tuesday, 26 January 2021   
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 4 

TERM 4  

Friday 6th December Grade 3 & 4 EOY Excursion 

Monday 9th December School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 10th December State Wide Orientation Day 

Thursday 12th December Grades 3,4 & 5 Swimming Carnival 

Friday 13th December Somerville Carols By Candlelight - Fruit Growers Reserve 

Monday 16th December Grade 5 Movie Night 

Tuesday 17th December Grade 6 Graduation 

Wednesday 18th & 19th December Grade 5 Water Safety 

Wednesday 18th December Reports to go Home 

Thursday 19th December Grade 6 EOY Excursion 

Friday 20th December Last Day Term 4 - Dismissal Time 1.30pm 

BOOKLIST PAYMENTS 

Reminder that Booklist Payments are due by 

Friday 6th December. Please call or come in to the office 

if you cannot pay by this date. 

YEARBOOKS 

We still have yearbooks if you haven't ordered one yet. 

Come to the office or send payment through. Cost is $15. 

PFA CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

Reminder to return raffle tickets with money by Friday 13th December. 

Prizes will be drawn on Monday 16th December. 
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PREPARE FOR 2020 PAYING BY INSTALMENTS THROUGH CENTREPAY  

 

Families who receive Centrelink benefits can start paying their 2020 Book Pack, Essential and Optional 
Items by instalment through Centrepay. 

 

What is Centrepay? 

 

Centrepay is a voluntary bill-paying service that is free for Centrelink customers. Through Centrepay, a      

Customer can authorise Centrelink to deduct regular amounts from their Centrelink payments to pay their 

bills and expenses to a School or Business. 

 

Centrepay deductions can be used to pay for: 

Fees and charges for Book packs and Essential Items and any related educational expenses including      

equipment, incursions and excursions, camps and swimming.   

 

Benefit to parents: 

 

The money is debited from their Centrelink payments and sent to the school before being deposited into 

their bank    account. The school receipts and allocates to outstanding charges in consultation with the      

parent.  This eliminates the need for parents to ‘put money aside’ or use a credit card and there is no          

requirement for them to come to the school to pay their account.   

 

$20 per fortnight per child in years P-2 and $30 per fortnight per child in years 3-6 for a full year may 

cover Essential Items and together with the Government’s Camps, Sport & Excursion Funding (CSEF) should 

also cover the cost of camps/excursions/incursions.  Parents can include an end date, a target amount or 

keep it open-ended.  The deduction can be amended or cancelled at any time by contacting the school and 

completing a new form. 

 

What next?: 

 

Please contact the school office (phone or email tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au) for a form to be sent home or 

to answer any questions you may have.  Please return the completed form to the office and your application 

will be processed through Centrepay.  Your deductions can start immediately or a date of your choosing.   

 

Please don’t send your application directly to Centrelink as your unique account number is required for          

identification when the school receives the fortnightly reports from Centrepay. 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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 Student Voice and Agency 

In education, student voice refers to the values, opinions, 

beliefs, perspectives, and cultural backgrounds of 

individual students and groups of students in a school, and 

to instructional approaches and techniques that are based 

on student choices, interests, passions, and ambitions. 

Student agency refers to learning through activities that are 

meaningful and relevant to learners, driven by their interests, 

and often self-initiated with appropriate guidance from 

teachers. To put it simply, student 

agency gives students voice and often, choice, in how they 

learn.  

Student Voice and Agency is a real focus in education. At 

Tyabb Primary School we always value the input and ideas of 

our students in their learning and their everyday experiences 

at school.  

As you would know, our sporting houses are: 

Benton (represented by the colour white) 

Coolart (represented by the colour blue) 

Baxter (represented by the colour gold) 

Jones ( represented by the colour green) 

These sport house names have history behind them, having 

been named for specific reasons.  

BENTON 

Mrs Harriet Barton was the first sewing mistress at Tyabb PS. 

Mr Benton helped compose the first letter re the 

establishment of Tyabb PS. 

COOLART 

Main road dividing Tyabb from Moorooduc. 

BAXTER 

Mr Baxter, a local land owner, donated the land for the first 

Tyabb school. The school opened on 6th July 1891. 

JONES 

Eva and Mary Jones attended Tyabb PS in 1917. The school 

now borders Jones Road. 

 

 Below is a letter received from a grade 5 student with 

regards to our sporting house Benton.  

Dear Mrs Howden and Ms Grinsted, 

It’s ridiculous that Benton has to wear white. White doesn’t 

make you feel great, imaging having to wear it at sport 

events. White isn’t even a colour! Every sport event my white 

top goes from clean to mean. I believe that Benton should 

change to red immediately. 

White, how does it make you feel? Because from my 

perspective white makes me feel calm, relaxed, bored and 

lazy. When I think of white I think of a white fluffy cloud that 

I want to snuggle up in and take a nap in because you would 

be snug as a bug, although that sounds really nice it’s no way 

to feel in sport events.  

The colour red makes you feel fired up, ready to go, 

energised, and pumped to get out there, have a go and beat 

the other houses. In my opinion red would really suit Benton 

and Benton would really suit red.  

You’re lying on a breath-taking, exquisite rainbow all the 

colours fill you up with joy and happiness, it makes you think 

of your house colours but then ….. you realise one of the 

houses isn’t a colour and it’s yours! That’s disgraceful and 

unacceptable, Benton needs to be changed to red!  

Have you ever realised that white mixes into all of the 

colours? That means Benton is sort of mixed into all of the 

other houses colours. White isn’t even a colour, it’s  shade 

and it’s a bit disappointing that it’s Bentons’ shade. In my 

opinion and other’s opinions we think it’s fair that Benton 

can change to red so Benton can actually have a bright, 

happy colour just like the other houses. 

“Georgia! Why does your white top always get dirty when 

you have sport events, I’m spending a fortune on napisan 

trying to get the grub out of your white top” yelled Georgia’s 

mum (Melissa) from the laundry. “Sorry Mum” replied 

Georgia, “well tell me then … why does it get dirty?” 

questioned Melissa. 

Because we sit on the dirty oval while other kids run, dirty in 

athletics because we have to jump into wet, yucky sand and 

stinky in swimming because it gets wet” Georgia answered. 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 5th December,  2019  Page 6 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

    

  

  

 

Welfare 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I’m not a grubby kid and at sport events my white top still 

gets dirty so imagine how dirty the kids who play soccer or 

footy or in the sandpit they get real dirty, on the other hand 

red wouldn’t get too dirty. Ever since prep my white top has 

gotten dirty constantly, it’s very annoying especially when 

your Mum yells at you about it. Dirt loves the colour white, 

it’s the most annoying thing in the world. I wish I could have 

red. 

SPLAT! A kid stomps in mud as he runs past, it lands all over 

you, your mum is going to get real angry. You think about 

how you did terrible at cross country and how white made 

you feel.  

I know parents will be reluctant to buy new red costumes for 

their kids, but they are already wasting money buying 

napisan or cleaning products to clean their kids top. 

I have a solution! We can ask Benton students if they already 

have red tops or are willing to buy them, and for a couple of 

year Benton can be a mix between read and white. After 

those couple of years, Benton can be just red. I really think 

you should consider this. 

Sincerely, 

Georgia K (5B) 

 

 

 

 

So Georgia we have listened to you…….. 

Tomorrow Mr Davies and Ms Grinsted will be meeting with 

the Benton house members and talk to them about the idea 

presented by Georgia. 

We have looked into the history of the houses and there is 

no historical reasoning for the colour choice of the houses. 

In the past, our school uniform has been maroon pants and a 

light blue top. We think that red wasn’t a chosen colour due 

to the clash with the uniform. Now that we have changed 

our uniform to navy blue pants there will be no clash!! 

We are pretty confident that the students will be fine with 

this change of colour and are asking parents to also consider 

this change.  

As mentioned by Georgia in her persuasive piece, this would 

be a slow process over a year so that parents don’t have to 

go out and buy a new top immediately.  

If agreed to by our current Benton members, 2020 Prep 

students will start the move with wearing red to represent 

Benton. The other students in Benton house can wear white 

or red for 2020 /2021 and then we will implement the colour 

red fully. 

Thanks Georgia for bringing this to our attention. 

Have you seen our Sporting house display in the hall?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each student and staff member have been allotted to a 

sporting house.  

In 2020 there will be a revamp of the sporting house system, 

with the purchase of new representative flags and banners 

so that when we have sporting events there will hopefully be 

more spirit with our students. We encourage students to 

wear their sporting house colours for any sporting event that 

they participate in during their time with us at Tyabb Primary 

School. 
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Elderly Excursion: On Tuesday 26th November the Choir and Band visited two elderly villages to spread 

some Christmas cheer to older members of our community.              

Accompanying us were Kym Barker, Sharon Hibbett and Brooke     

Hamilton. Many thanks to these ladies who helped with pack up and 

set up of equipment and general          

supervision.   

We firstly headed off to Craigcare in Mt 

Martha where we were very well         

received. The students performed superbly and 

did us proud in all aspects. The weather was chilly 

but the rain held off as we had a short break at the 

Mt Eliza Regional Park where we had our lunch 

before heading off. Our second stop was at St 

John’s Retirement Village in Somerville. Again the 

senior citizens loved to see the children and the 

performance went well. The students were given 

some afternoon tea which was well earned and a  

lovely thought by the residents there. 

 

We had a lovely time with both groups 

of senior citizens and the children       

enjoyed meeting them, singing and   

having a chat. The   children were complimented on their 

performances and behaviour. Special thanks to the Music 

Captains who helped with set up and assisting the   

students. Thank you to the Band and Choir for their stellar 

efforts in carrying equipment to and from the bus, their 

organisation and great behaviour. Great work everyone. 

COMING UP: Carols By Candlelight: On Friday 13th December the Carols Choir comprising students 

from grades 2 to 6 will sing at the Somerville Carols which will be held at the Fruit Growers Reserve, Jones 

Road, Somerville. This evening will begin with a Fire Safety Show at 6:50pm and then the Carols at 

7:30pm. This is a family event and all are invited to attend. Those performing please be dressed in your 

finest “Christmassy” clothing and accessories. We are singing 3 songs and have practise on Tuesday and 

other selected lunchtimes. Thanks to all those students and families who are coming along and to support 

the Carols and Tyabb Primary School.  

 

 

                                                                               Specialist News 
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A huge note of thanks to all the families who came along and supported our most recent “Boost The    

Library” Book Fair. We now have, thanks to your generous purchases, four very heavy bags full of books, 

ready to be covered and put into the library. As soon as these are processed your child will be called to 

borrow them first. 

 

Thankyou too, to the families who purchased books from other book fairs throughout the year. The other 

fairs work on a commission basis, so those funds raised purchased books for the library, for take home 

readers and for classroom use. 

I’m sure Yas Beaumont would appreciate helpers for covering these new books. Please let her know ( or 

the office)  if you are able to fling some contact onto a book or five!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To our loyal Club and School members, we would 

like to let you know we have a  

20% off storewide Sale*  this          

Saturday 7th December, from 8.30am to 6.00pm – 

strictly 1 day only.   

Mention as always your club or school at the    

registers and your club or school will receive 5% of 

all sales back to you in the form of credits  

 

 

                                                                               Specialist News 

  THANK YOU  
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PA Nate 

PB Rinoa 

PC Alexis 

PD Aaliyah 

1A Jade 

1B Mason 

1C Harper 

2A Heidi 

2B Grace 

3A Max  Avana 

3B Nayte 

4A Byron 

4B Sophie 

5A Shyla 

5B Grace 

5C Deagan 

6A Jenna 

6B Brylee 

PA Cruze 

PB Jaden 

PC Jack 

PD Ruby 

1A Harlee 

1B Dieter 

1C Chloe 

2A Jack 

2B Steel 

3A Thomas Seth 
Merrick 

3B Hayley 

4A Josh 

4B Sebastian 

5A Zahlei 

5B Georgia  

5C Colin 

6A Macey 

6B Cameron 

December 

PREP 
Brayden 
Jewel 

Hudson 

GRADE ONE 

Xander 

Indy 

Jack 

Emillia 

Grace 

GRADE TWO 

Alex 

Ethan 

Elise 

Sophie  
GRADE THREE 

Jemma 

Cooper 

Ruby 

Will 
GRADE FOUR 

Jordyn 

Amy 

Dalilah 

Ned 
Josh 

Sebastian 

  
GRADE FIVE 

Jack 

Emma 

Jye 

Riley 

Mitchell 
Shelbi 
Will  

GRADE SIX 

Noah 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 5th December,  2019  Page 10 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  SCHOOL SPONSORS 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

                                                                          Community News 

https://econvey.com.au/
http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/Enchanted-Adventure-Garden-1.png
https://www.biome.com.au/
https://www.peninsulahotsprings.com/
https://www.tennis.com.au/
https://www.hogsbreath.com.au/
https://thebiggoose.com.au/
http://www.searoad.com.au/
https://www.amazenthings.com.au/
https://www.etuvic.com.au/
https://www.dinosaurworld.net.au/
https://f45training.com.au/somerville/
https://www.rhsfarm.com.au/
https://reformedhq.com.au/somerville/
https://www.anacondastores.com/
https://www.pier10wine.com.au/
https://www.topclasswindscreens.com.au/
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Saturday December 14th, 9am - 1pm. 

Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Road, Crib 
Point 

FREE: Take your kids’/fur babies’ photo with   

SANTA: 10-11am, 11.30-12.30am 

Christmas Hamper raffle 

 

Food van, coffee, Devonshire teas, Cribby Koala 
treasure hunt. 

Indoor/Outdoor stalls.: Art and craft, eco-friendly 
products, bric a brac, plants, eggs and lots more. 

Enquiries and stall bookings ph:5983 9888 or 
email: market@cpch.org.au 

 

Thanks on behalf of the Crib Point Market Committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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Community News 

School Banking - every Tuesday 

(Bendigo Bank Piggy Saver)  

Please remember to bring your 

school banking into school on  

Tuesdays.  

Parents wanting to open up an  

account for their child can attend 

the Bendigo Bank Hastings branch 

at 88 High St Hastings . 

Please bring you child's Birth   

Certificate and Medicare Card 

along with you.  

Thank you  

Hastings Bendigo Bank Team  


